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Report of Additional Representations

14/1296/P/FP Old Woodstock Town Football Club

Date 27/11/14

Officer Hannah Wiseman
Recommendation | Grant, subject to conditions
Parish WOODSTOCK

Grid Ref:

APPLICATION DETAILS
Erection of six, | 5m high Floodlighting Columns

APPLICANT
Old Woodstock Town football Club, Woodstock, C/O Agent

ADDITIONAL REPRESENTATIONS
Some further details have been submitted by the applicant of the light spill and lux levels of the floodlights

Members viewed at Kidlington Football Club on 26t November 2014. The details and the additional
supporting information are attached below.




PAUL BLAKE DESIGN

Architectural Services

43 ‘Chen;y Close, Kidlington, Oxford, OX5 1HJ.
Telephone and Fax: 01865 371223
Email : paulblakedesign@btconnect.com
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- — Project No. 187112

Dear Sirs

PROPOSED ERECTION OF 6 No. FLOODLIGHT COLUNINS.
OLD WOODSTOCK TOWN F.C., NEW ROAD, WOODSTOCK, OXON, OX20 1NZ.

Following our recent telephone conversations | wish to confirm that Neil Roberts of Old Woodstack Town F.C.
will ensure that the car park accessed from New Road will be available for use by the planning committee
members at 4.30pm on Wednesday the 26™. of November. | will be present at the Yarnton Road ground of
Kidlington F.C. from 5.00pm onwards. The car park will be available.

| enciose 6 copies of a drawing indicating the Lux contours for the floodlights at Kidlington F.C.

Please note that since the lights were erected in 2004, floodlight technology has improved and the spread of
the overspill contours have reduced. Consequently, the amount of overspill lighting will be less for the |
proposed lights at Woaodstock than the lights viewed at Kidlington.

One reason the spread of overspill contours will be less is due to the direction of the floodlight lamps.

The plan supplied by Abacus Lighting Ltd. for the planning application clearly indicates that the lights are
directed further onto the playing area than those at Kidlington.

| also to confirm the following :-

a. The lighting scheme has been designed in accerdance with the requirements of the Campaign for Dark
Skies and the recommendations of the Institution of Lighting Engineers.

b. The lighting level at the outer limit of the lighting zone will be 2 Lux, which is less than the recommended
level of light into windows before curfew times in rural areas and small village locations and equal to the
level for National Parks and Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

¢. The lights will only be required between 2.30 and 5.00pm on Saturdays during winter months and between
6.30 and 9.30pm [ 10.30pm if extra time is required for a small number of cup games ] for mid-week games.

| trust that the above information'is useful. Should you or the planning committee have any queries or require
additional information please da hot hesitate to contact me.
Yours faithfully

[

Paul Blake

Attention : Hannah Wiseman : Pianning Officer
Planning Departrment

West Oxfordshire D.C.

Elmfield

Witney

Oxon.
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LUX CONTOURS FOR FLOODLIGHTS AT KIDLINGTON F.C.

Note : Floodlights were installed in 2004. Technology has improved, therefore the
spread of the overspill contours for the Woodstock lights are reduced.

PROPOSED ERECTION OF 6 No. FLOODLIGHT COLUMNS.

OLD WOODSTOCK TOWN FOOTBALL CLUB.
NEW ROAD, WOODSTOCK, OXFORDSHIRE. 0X20 1NZ.

Paul Blake Design Architectural Services
43 Chermry Close

Kidlington Telephone 01865 371223
Oxan.

OX5 1HJ e.mail : paulblakedesign@btconnect.com



